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Via email; submissions@ipcn.nsw.gov.au

To the Independent Planning Commission,

| write in relation to the proposed Hills of Gold Wind Farm development (Application
Number SSD-9679).

This proposal sits within the Tamworth Electorate has proven to be divisive in the
historic township of Nundle and surrounds.

My office has received a significant amount of correspondence both for and against
from the Nundle community, which | have previously forwarded to the NSW
department of planning.

| have also conducted two surveys in relation to this project the full details have been
lodged with the department.

There are 667 people on the electoral roll in the localities around Nundle, Hanging
Rock, Crawney, Bowling Alley Point, Ogunbil and Duncans Creek.

In June 2022 | conducted a written survey asking the community if they supported or
opposed the project with 28% of affected residents responding.

The survey resulted in 58.9% of respondents around Nundle, Hanging Rock,
Crawney, Bowling Alley Point opposed the project while 54.5% of respondents
around Ogunbil and Duncans Creek opposed the project.

The angst the project has caused the community over a long period of time has been
significant.

| ask that the commission please take into consideration the information provided by
my office.
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